
Health Committee Summary Report of Meeting on Nov 3/23 

All members were present for the meeting on Nov 3/. 23

The Chair reviewed the mandate of the committee. As part of  fulfilling that mandate, it was decided that some of the articles being received from the Canadian Health Coalition and the Canadian Labour Congress, which directly relate to the work of the Health Committee, would be forwarded to the Communications Committee for inclusion on the website.


The committee was informed that considering the RTOERO’s decision to withdraw from ACER-CART the Political Action Committee will be revamped and the executive will now sit on the Political Action Committee in addition to others. The PAC will be chaired by Lawrence Hrycan. 

Review of the priorities list for 2022 - 2024 did not reveal that any changes were necessary due to the changes within ACER/CART.

We reaffirmed a commitment to ensuring that Ageing in Place becomes a reality, and first form of care. There is a realization that Ageing  in Place comes with a lot of associated costs. While Nova Scotia offers, a Seniors Care Grant  to enable elders to remain in their homes the grant is limited.

Pharma care – discussion among the committee centred on the importance of keeping up our support for Universal  Pharma Care . It is widely expected that there will be an announcement about Pharma Care before December 31, 2023. Sharon Penney will compose a letter to be distributed via New Mode to our membership. This will be vetted  through our committee before being  presented at the ACER/CART executive meeting on December 1, 2023 for final approval. This letter will emphasize a universal, comprehensive and single payer system.

Sharon will check on the status of the Seniors Dental Care Plan.

There was an extensive discussion of “creeping  privatization” into the healthcare landscape. Several incidences of this in the Atlantic area were identified .Other members were also aware of privatization initiatives in their provinces . Martin Higgs, Past President, wrote the Canadian Medical  Association, expressing our dismay with this evolving trend. It is disheartening to realize that the Canadian Medical Association has not spoken out against this practice. This issue will be forward to the PAC to discuss how we might want to follow up with the Canadian Medical Association.

Long-term care standards – it is a concern in Alberta, that LTC Homes know in advance of compliance visits, which negates their role. The Seniors Advocate  has become basically nonexistent in Alberta, and is under review in Newfoundland and Labrador. There appears to be a game of back-and-forth going on with the National LTC standards. The federal government claims it is of a provincial jurisdiction, yet the provinces seem hesitant to enforce it. It is felt we will be most effective if this is emphasized at the provincial level and through provincial channels. Nova Scotia has mandated a minimum of 4.1 hours per day of patient contact, they have increased pay to LPN’s by 25%, have offered nurses $5000 in bonuses to practice in long-term care, they have offered LPN’s free tuition at the local colleges and hired foreign workers.

It will be ascertained what our participation in the McMaster University study has been to date and to see how we can enhance our participation. We remain committed to our participation in programs that promote seniors health. 


Sharon Penney , Chair.      Health Committee. 


